

P.O. Box 5035 300 Dufferin Avenue London, ON N6A 4L9

October 3, 2018

K. Scherr

Managing Director, Environmental & Engineering Services and City Engineer

I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on October 2, 2018 resolved:

That, on the recommendation of the Managing Director, Environmental and Engineering Services and City Engineer, the following actions be taken with respect to the Downtown King Street Cycling Improvements:

- (a) the information related to initiatives to make King Street safer for cycling as outlined in the staff report dated September 25, 2018, BE RECEIVED for information;
- (b) the King Street cycling facility alternative, identified in the above-noted report as Alternative 1d, and generally described as a south side cycle track separated by parking and transit islands BE IMPLEMENTED in 2019; and,

it being noted that that the following communications were received: a communication from B. Cowie, J. Roberts and S. Cozens.

it being noted that further consultations will occur in the future about the future cycling in the downtown that may not necessarily be on King Street. (2018-T05) (2.7/13/CWC)

C. Saunders City Clerk /kmm

cc: D. MacRae, Director, Roads and Transportation

A. Giesen, Sr. Technologist

M. Hutchison, Communications Specialist

P. Kavcic, Transportation Design Engineer

Chair and Members of the Cycling Advisory Committee

P. McClennan, Executive Administration Assistant- Managing Director and City Engineer

List of external cc's on file in the City Clerk's Office